
 

 

March 20, 2020 

 

 
 

Cameron Sholly 

Yellowstone National Park 

P.O. Box 168 
Yellowstone National Park, WY  82190 

 

re: Proposed Wireless Broadband Right of Way and Equipment Installation, 
Yellowstone National Park, DBI_WY_2019_1763, 1019BAB001 

 

Dear Mr. Sholly: 
 

Thank you for consulting with the Wyoming State Historic Preservation Office 
(SHPO) regarding the above referenced undertaking. We have reviewed the 
associated report and find the documentation meets the Secretary of the 
Interior's Standards for Archaeology and Historic Preservation (48 FR 44716-
42).  Thank you for providing the “Trade Secret Confidential” visual simulations of 
the proposed undertaking for our review and comment.   
 

We understand this project will take place in the National Register eligible Canyon 
Village Historic District (48YE999) and Lake Historic District (48YE852), National 
Register listed Mammoth Hot Springs Historic District (48YE486) and Old Faithful 
Historic District (48YE682), and the Lake Hotel National Historic Landmark 
(48YE676), and the National Historic Landmark Old Faithful Inn (48YE517). 
 

The majority of the installations in the historic districts will be placed in attic 
spaces and will not be visible.  The installations on the Lake Hotel National 
Historic Landmark and the Old Faithful Inn National Historic Landmark will be 
placed on sections of flat roofs and will not be readily visible from the ground.  
The roofs on these buildings have been replaced during extensive recent 
renovations of the facilities and the proposed installation will not cause damage 
to the historic nature or fabric of the roofs.     
    
Based on these considerations we concur with your finding under 36 CFR Part 
800 the above listed National Register eligible districts, National Register listed 
districts, and National Historic Landmarks will not be adversely affected by the 
undertaking as planned. 



 

 

We recommend that the undertaking proceed in accordance with state and 
federal laws subject to the following stipulations:  
 

If any cultural materials are discovered during construction, work in the 
area shall halt immediately, the federal agency must be contacted, and the 
materials evaluated by an archaeologist or historian meeting the Secretary of the 
Interior’s Professional Qualification Standards (48 FR 22716, Sept. 1983). 
 

This letter should be retained in your files as documentation of a SHPO 
concurrence with your finding of no historic properties adversely affected. Please 
refer to SHPO project DBI_WY_2019_1763 on any future correspondence 
regarding this undertaking. If you have any questions, please contact me at 307-
777-8594.  
 

Sincerely, 
%USRSignature% 

Brian Beadles 

Historic Preservation Specialist 

 


